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THE MILFORD TREE COMMISSION 
Minutes of the January 15, 2024 Meeting 
A. ROLL CALL 

Commission Members: 

Bryan Mancini - Chairman

Nancy Iddings - Vice Chairman

Jim Malaney

Cheryl Cappiali

Connie Gaynor

Kelly Miller

David Skirkanich

Guests:



Steve Johnson, Tree Warden, City of Milford





Meghan Sousa, Milford





Sara Lilley, Milford

Absent:



Jim Malaney






Connie Gaynor

Recording Secretary: 


Annie Mecca





  




  


  


A.  CALL TO ORDER 
Bryan Mancini called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m. 
B.  CONSIDERATION OF MINUTES
· Cheryl Cappiali made a motion to accept the minutes to the meeting on  
November 13, 2023. Kelly Miller seconded the motion. The minutes from 
the November 13, 2023 meeting were unanimously approved.   
C.  ADMINISTRATIVE MATTERS
· Financial Update – As of December 31, 2023, the Financial Report is as follows: $475.00 in Secretarial Fees, $1,000.00 for Trees and Shrubs, $1 for Travel, $5.00 for postage, $5.00 for Duplication, $5.00 for Office Supplies and $5.00 for Printing and Binding. 
· Appointment of Chairman and Co-Chairman – Kelly Miller made a motion to nominate Bryan Mancini for Chairman.  Cheryl Cappiali  seconded the nomination.  Bryan Mancini accepted the nomination.  The Committee voted and the motion was passed unanimously.  Kelly Miller nominated Nancy Iddings for Vice Chairman.  Dave Skirkanich seconded the nomination.  Nancy Iddings accepted the nomination.  The Committee voted and the motion was passed unanimously.  Congratulations to Bryan and Nancy!
· Calendar of Milford Tree Commission Meeting dates for 2024 – February12, March 11, April 8,  May 13, June 10, July 8, August 12,  September 9,  October 14, November 11, and December 9.
D.  STREET TREE REPLACEMENTS/TREE REQUESTS 

· Bridgeport Avenue, Devon – Steve Johnson will have a report next month after a review of the budget and Steve Johnson and Megan Sousa will review the trees and also work with Cheryl Cappiali to put together a Planting Plan for the area, to be created sometime next spring.
E.  TREE WARDEN APPEALS / STREET TREE MATTERS
· Tree Warden Postings – Review/Update:  Steve Johnson indicated that after the windstorm last week, the winds tipped over a Norway Maple on Colonial Drive – some minor damage to gutters was done.  Seems there was some rot in the tree that was not noticed prior. 
· 4 Norway Maples tagged for removal due to sidewalk lifts on 105 and 100 Benjamin Heights, 2 one each side of the street – they will stay for now.

· Intervale and Round Hill Terrace – broken limbs were removed from the wind last night.

F.   ARBORETUM
· Tree Walk November 18 – Review of the Day – Bryan Mancini thanked everyone for their participation and the weather, albeit windy, was great, the sun was shining and there was a great turnout.  Many thanks to Nancy Iddings for the The Distinguished Trees awards and to the Mayor for awarding the certificates to the families.  It was a very informational Tree Walk and discussing trees in general with the people. Thank you to Sara Lilley for making the Maps and Connie Gaynor for creating the coloring books.  The Girl Scouts were there; we’d like to get the Boy scouts to attend this year as well and to create a badge they can earn for participating in the Tree Walk.
G.  TREE ORDINANCE – Steve Johnson indicated that he is researching some information regarding what determines a tree to be a city tree or a homeowner tree and whose responsibility it would be. Some information in other towns and in the State of Connecticut would determine that a tree would need to be over 50% on city property to have the tree become the city’s responsibility.  More details to come.
H.  NEW BUSINESS
· Nancy Iddings suggested a Kate Orecchio memorial tree or bench to be installed.
· This Thursday, January 18 is the 102nd Annual Connecticut Tree Protective Association or CTPA, taking place at Aqua Turf in Southington.
· Annually in January United Illuminating presents their plan to the City on pruning and removing trees.  This year, however, UI will be concentrating on pruning and re-establishing clearing sites.
I.  INTER-AGENCY REVIEWS
· 62 West Main Street -  Bryan Mancini will recommended possible deep root barriers for some of the plantings, as well as structural soil under the sidewalks.  Otherwise the plans meet the regulations. Bryan Mancini will write the recommendation email.
J.  ADJOURNMENT
· Bryan Mancini made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Kelly Miller seconded the motion, the committee voted and the motion was carried unanimously.  
The January 15, 2024 meeting of The Milford Tree Commission was adjourned at 8:29 p.m. 
The minutes of the meeting of The Milford Tree Commission held January 15, 2024 are respectfully submitted,  
By: ___________________________ 

      Annie Mecca, Recording Secretary  
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